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7th November, 2021 Term 4, 

Newsletter 7 

P: 03 9366 2832                                                                           

E: st.albans.ps@education.vic.gov.au   
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Community,  
 

 
Welcome back to all our families, staff and especially our 
students. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for 
all the support that you gave and continue to give to your 
children and the staff of St Albans Primary School during this 
challenging year. 
 
Just a reminder that all students need to bring their iPad to 
school so they can be used in class and if your child has any 
library books, classroom books and LLI books can they also be 
returned to school.  
 
You are still able to ring the school between the hours of 9am 
till 3pm for support and advice, you may also leave a message 
outside of these hours or email the schools email address: 
st.albans.ps@education.vic.gov.au or send a message via our 
Facebook page at any time. 
 
When you come to school to drop off and pick up your children 
you will see all staff wearing face masks, socially distancing and 
hand sanitising. We ask that you also wear masks and maintain 
social distance. No one is allowed to enter the school without 
an appointment which must be made by calling the school on 
9366 2832. 
 
Any student who is unwell will be sent home, if your child has 
a runny nose, cough, sore throat or fever please keep your 
child at home and take them to the Doctor they must not come 
to school until they are symptom free. 
 
If anyone in your family has been tested for the virus or has 
tested positive, please contact the school and keep your 
children at home until all symptoms have gone and they have 
a negative test result. 
 
Take care and stay safe.  
 
 

 

Joanne Richmond 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Important Dates 

Friday 12th November until 

Friday 3rd December: 

Step Into Prep 2022 Prep 

Transition program 9:30am – 

11:30am. 
 

Thursday 18th November: 

Prep Farm excursion. 

Thursday 2nd December: 

2022 Prep Parent online 

WebEx meeting 
 

Friday 3rd December: 

5/6 Beach Excursion. 
 

Tuesday 7th December: Year 6 

Orientation & Step Up day for 

year Prep to 5. 
 

Thursday 9th December: 

Year 6 Graduation. 
 

Friday 10th December: 

Year 5/6 Funfields Excursion. 
 

Tuesday 14th December: 

Reports go home. 
 

Wednesday 15th December: 

Whole School Picnic. 
 

Thursday 16th December: 

Last day of term 4, Assembly 

9:30am. Students dismissed at 

1:30pm 
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Library 
Please return all books that were taken home for remote learning, below are some examples of books you may 
have at home that need to be returned. Please remember to return your iPad each day too. 

St Albans PS students back onsite. 
We have been celebrating our return to onsite schooling. Here are some photos of our wonderful students hard 
at work and play. 
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Welcome to St Albans Primary School 2022 Prep students! 

 

We are pleased to inform you that as all Victorian students return to full onsite learning, we are able to 

invite all enrolled 2022 Prep children to attend our Transition sessions onsite. See below for the new 

allocated times.  

There are a number of key operational requirements that we must follow, therefore the Prep Parents’ 

Information session will continue as planned and be hosted online on Thursday 2nd December at 11 

am.  

It is exciting that we are able to meet the children and offer a number of opportunities to increase 

familiarity with the school and its operation. We encourage you to participate in all of these experiences.  

The final transition session will be held in the school hall and children will receive a welcome pack and 

meet their class teacher for 2022. School Leaders will meet and greet the children at the school gates 

on Kate Street.  

We look forward to seeing you. 

Prep 2022 – Transition times 

Friday 12th Novembe r 9:30 ð 11:30 am  Pick Up and Drop off from Kate Street gate  

Friday 19th November  9:30 ð 11:30 am  Pick Up and Drop off from Kate Street gate  

Friday 26th November  9:30 ð 11:30 am  Pick Up and Drop off from Kate Street gate  

Friday 3rd December  9:30 ð 11:30 am  Pick Up and Drop off from Kate Street gate  

Tuesday 7 th December  

 

Children meet their 2022 teacher  

and receive a welcome pack  

9:00 am -11:00 am   

Pick Up and Drop off from Kate Street gate  

 

Mim Di Filippo         

Transition Leader  

st.albans.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Phone: 9366 2832  
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